[bookmark: _GoBack]The Water Protection Advisory Board (WPAB) was established by joint ordinance to study issues related to the quality of our water supply, and to advise the City of Albuquerque, Water Utility Authority, and Bernalillo County to help ensure the effective protection of surface and groundwater quality so that public health, quality of life, and economic vitality of this and future generations are not diminished. 

WPAB recognizes that systemic racism has meant that many communities have not been able to ensure their drinking water supply is adequately protected or remediated. As evidence of this, low income and communities of color in our geographical area have experienced significantly greater impacts from contaminated water. [insert sentence 1 or 2 below, immediately followed by “WPAB commits...”]

(1) Furthermore, WPAB also recognizes that systemic racism has existed in our board and influenced actions and has prevented us from doing everything we can to protect water quality for all members of or community.
Or 
(2) Furthermore, WPAB also recognizes that systemic racism exists within our board and impacts how we work to protect water quality

WPAB commits to identify and address systemic racism within our board’s structures and to dismantle and seek change to overcome such influence in the future. We recognize such work is constant and ongoing, and that is must be a priority if the WPAB is to adequately champion diversity, equity, and inclusion to protect the surface and groundwater resources that comprise our shared drinking water supply for every community. 

As an appointed advisory board we have a responsibility to acknowledge these disparities and provide guidance, advice, and recommendations for corrective action to our constituent agencies regarding these matters and how they impact effective protection of surface and groundwater resources. 

WPAB is committed to continuing our work of examining threats to water quality; reviewing reports and studies regarding remediation of existing contamination which may impact water quality; and providing guidance, advice and advocacy for the continued protection of our surface and groundwater, while fostering diversity, equity, and inclusion in our work. Toward that end, we encourage our constituent agencies, when making appointments to WPAB, to consider candidates who not only possess the requisite expertise to provide sound advice about threats to our water supply, but who are representative of the cultural diversity of our community.
